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DR P M NORRIS, DR J R PARRISH & DR V PAREKH
St Albans Surgery

PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP MEETING
13 June 2012
Present:
Present: Denis Norton (DN) Chair, Judith Pottinger (JP), Janet Balcomb (JB), Tony Page (TP), Connie Page (CP), , Stephanie Leitch (SL), Nicholas Roberts (NR), Christine Cookson (CC), Marian Robertson (MR) Practice Manager.
APOLOGIES: Sonia Singham (SS)
1
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced 

Alison McMilan from NHS Kingston.

2
The Group listened with interest to Alison’s explanation as to the changes in the management of local health services.   Alison’s current responsibilities include patient/public involvement, complaints and  PALS.

3
Alison explained that the Primary Care Trust would cease to exist with effect 

1 April 2013 when the new commissioning arrangements would be in place.  In the meantime NHS Kingston was now based in the Guildhall from where health and social care issues would be managed through NHS Kingston which currently was shadowing the Primary Care Trust.  The CEO of the Primary Care Trust now holds a joint post with the Royal Borough of Kingston.

· The GPs from the 28 medical practices in Kingston will take over the commissioning of patient services through the Kingston Clinical Commissioning Group (KCCG) 

· The management structure will include a National Commissioning Board; SW London Cluster; SE London Cluster

· During the coming year the decision will be made as to whether the KCCG should employ its own staff in Kingston or buy in support services (eg IT, finance, performance monitoring) through the shadow commissioning support organisation

· There is an authorisation process in September 2012 

· It is potentially a difficult time particularly for patients – the changes will mean everything will be seen differently

· GPs will have to consult and it is proposed that this consultation will be carried out through groups of patients. GPs will be required to show the consultation is in place.  The government put a two year pilot in place to involve patients in the NHS through PRGs.  It was now obligatory but not statutory with the annual patient survey a requirement

4
Alison produced some handouts for the group’s information and introduced the National Association for Patient Participation.  This information was received with great interest.  A joining fee of £50 was required, subsequently £30 per annum.  The Association was founded around 20 years ago and is still run by individuals who set it up.  There are regional offices and the local representative is Edith Todd in Walton on Thames.  The website www.napp.org.uk included informative and useful handouts.

5
Fundraising was mentioned; Kingston Voluntary Action would be a possible source of initial funding.

6
In one of the handouts: The Engagement Process St Albans PRG, there were a number of questions for discussion. It was agreed that these would be circulated to Group members and a collated reply sent to Alison within the month.

Discussion emphasised the need for demographic representation but it was recognised this would be difficult to achieve.  The question was raised as to how and over what period of time patients would become aware and involved in the development of the PRG.

It was agreed that communication would be through Denis as chair of the 

St Albans PRG,

7
It was agreed to include the annual survey and practice action plan as a standard item on the PRG agenda.   The guidelines were unclear.  Follow up would be through the next survey.  

8 
Alison accepted the invitation to meet the group again in January 2013 to explain the structures that should then be in place.  The Group thanked Alison for her time and expressed their appreciation of the helpful and informative session.

9
At the end of the presentation Alison provided leaflets about walk-in centres and medical care facilities in the South West London area.  

10
It was agreed to defer any further discussion or agenda items until the next meeting on Wednesday 11 July 2012.     
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